Item 5


Report to: Budget Scrutiny Meeting 9th February 2007

Subject: Refuse Collection Trading Position

Background

An email from the Scrutiny Support team dated 14th December outlined, “Members have requested a full report with regards to the trading position of the refuse collection DSO and the deficit with trade waste, also the costs and income for the licensing service”.

It was previously agreed that the matter with regards to Refuse Collection should be deferred until the February Cycle to enable a full budgetary process to be undertaken in accordance with the Leaderships direction. 

This report provides the detail with regards to this Committees request, although it should be noted that the directorate still await the complete analysis of the Waste Budget, and until this information is available then the detail reported is the “best estimate”.

Although the committee asked that the Directorate report with regards to the Refuse Collection Trading position, it is more prudent to report across the whole waste activity, including Street Cleansing as these services share organisational costs and therefore trading positions are best considered in their totality.

The provisional year end outturn for the combined Refuse Collection and Street Cleansing at the 14th December 2006 was an adverse variance of £461,580; this position has changed to a projected adverse variance of £448,292. the detail for which is explored below.

Detail

The waste services are trading within a period of transition; the introduction of increased and new recycling opportunities has resulted in pressures on operational resources, including financial. The services constantly have to change the methods of delivery, whilst improving services within our community and these pressures are having a bearing on the trading position.

The detail below identifies why the waste services are trading adversely; it is evident that the major reason for this is that funding has not been passported to fund increased and new recycling activity. Committee will recall that at their meeting of the 1st March 2006, the Directorate presented it’s budget position and alluded to the issue with regards to recycling budgets within the overall context of the directorate’s budget pressures. The action note from the meeting was that “Members commended the directorate in achieving a balanced budget and agreed to raise the issue of recycling with Cabinet, stressing its increasing importance and rising costs and requesting that an appropriate budget be established to meet the costs of the statutory requirements.”

	
	£
	£

	Projected Year End Overall Variance at December 2006


	
	£-448,292

	Reasons:

1. Budget Shortfall

· RC/General Recycling. 

· Recycling – Tower Blocks. Service introduced as one of 12 targets within LPS1; shortfall relates to ongoing delivery of service

· Recycling - Green Waste. Budgeted for 15,000 properties over 40 weeks. Service provided 30,000 properties over 50 weeks

2. Supplies and Services – Insurance charge greater than available budget

3. Agency Budget Accrual 2005/2006

4. Transport – Increase Fuel costs ( see below)

Total of reasons above
	£82,000

£35,000

£212,000
	£329,000

£30,000

£31,000

£60,000

£450,000




In relation to item 4 above, work is still ongoing to identify the actual position with regards to the effect of the increase in fuel charges across all services. The range of impact is estimated to be an increase cost above budget of between £50,000 to £100,000. Therefore a prudent figure of £60,000 has been incorporated within the analysis above.

Summary

The details above provide a statement with regards to the reasons for an adverse position relating to the waste services trading position. It is evident from the detail that the overarching reason for this position is due to a shortfall in budget provision, which is consistent with the position reported to the Committee in March 2006.

The detail within the table presented should be considered as a ”moment in time” at December 2006, with the aim of providing an explanation of the trading position. 

Further work is ongoing to establish the waste budget requirements for 2007/2008 and beyond having regards to the findings of this report and the drive to improve the recycling service through a more efficient and inclusive approach, which will also be in line with the requirements of the Waste PFI.

